GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 10, 2021
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato






R.McNeil, N.E.Golf Company


W. Healey






Ald. M. Hardiman



D. Worroll






Ald. R. Vitali


B. Nash







J. O’Connell

N. Veccharelli






Excused:  M. Blake











III. 
Public Comment
None.

IV.
Consideration of Minutes 
 Commissioners’ O’Connell and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held January 13, 2021 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
V. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato stated it was good to be back together, social distancing and masked.  The also reported the course opened today and expressed his wishes for a good season.
VI.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – no report.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances in the accounts as of March 10, 2021 as follows: repair/maintenance $18,036, secretarial fees $200, postage $50, Fund 18 $184,614 and Open Space $170,419.  He stated in the Project 1 account $2.944, and Project 2 $840.  Commissioner Worroll stated regarding the water bill it is still being discussed.  
Commissioner O’Connell asked for an overview as to what Project 1 and 2 represent.

Commissioner Worroll explained Project 1 is for maintenance items and Project 2 was for the work done for the HVAC and trim work.

VII.
Unfinished Business
a)  AED/CPR – Vice Chairman Healey reported he spoke with Firefighter/Paramedic Chris Brown concerning the number of employees that would be trained.  He stated he learned from Karen there were approximately 12-14 employees.
b)  Commissioners’ Plaque – Commissioner O’Connell reported the final wording for the plaque is still being worked on.
VIII.    Management’s Report (N.E. Golf Company)
Mr. McNeil reported the course opened today as was stated by the Chairman.  He reported it was an outstanding day.  Mr. McNeil also reported the Orchards was highlighted on the local news station.  He stated 99 rounds were played today and everyone seemed overjoyed with the new system.  He stated Tournament Turf left the course in great shape. Mr. McNeil also reported they have 123 tee times scheduled for tomorrow and that the tee time system makes it easier to schedule times.

Commissioner Worroll asked about credit cards.

Mr. McNeil reported 30 out of 99 were credit card purchases, but he expected it would be a big part of their transactions in the future.  A brief discussion.

Mr. McNeil reported the fleet of carts is 7-8.
IX.  
New Business 

a) Report on Rounds – Mr. McNeil reiterated today was a good day with 123 rounds played.
Vice Chairman Healey asked Mr. McNeil if he had access to previous years figures and if he could prepare a comparison for the next meeting.

Mr. McNeil stated he would be able to do that with the system they have.  He also reported he met with Fairfield University about their team playing at the Orchards.  Brief discussion ensued.

Commissioner O’Connell asked the time between tee times.

Mr. McNeil replied it is about 12 minutes.  A brief discussion ensued.

Commissioner O’Connell asked if tee times could be cancelled online.

Mr. McNeil responded no.  He explained how you create an account online and how verification is done. 

Being no further business, Commissioners’ O’Connell and Worroll made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:16 p.m.

The next regular meeting of the Golf Commission will be held April 14, 2021 at the Orchards Golf Course in the clubhouse, beginning at 6:00 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Kathleen A. Kennedy







Recording Secretary
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